Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I would like to know how many compensation claims were made against the council for people slipping on icy paths over the last 5 years?
ANSWER:  We have received three claims in the past five years as a result of members of the public slipping on the icy pavement.
Did the council take any action to prevent slips on icy paths from occurring?
The city council provides a winter service with the aim of keeping traffic moving safely during periods of adverse weather. Find more details on the council’s web site under http://www.leicester.gov.uk/transport-and-streets/roads-and-pavements/road-safety/winter-roads-maintenance 

Between 1st October and 30th April we are ready to send our fleet of specialist vehicles out to salt our routes when freezing conditions or snow is forecast. The team of staff responsible for salting are on call 24hrs a day, seven days a week.

The majority of salting takes place at night, when the roads are clear of traffic. This allows our vehicles to cover the roads quickly before the coldest period of the day, just before sunrise. When gritting roads, grit can also reach the adjacent footways. There are also seven push along salt spreaders which are used in the city centre and on other footpaths with heavy footfalls.

Our team makes sure that the roads and footpaths are as clear as possible in all conditions.

Salt bins are provided across the city so that people can use salt to treat roads and footpaths which gritters will not treat. They are usually provided at known trouble spots at road junctions or roads with steep gradients.

There are over 300 grit bins across the city and you can find details of your closest bins on the web site. We have purchased an additional 250 grit bins this year as part of the Mayoral pledge. Many of these have already been deployed across the city following requests from local councillors.

Members of the public are encouraged to call our helpline on 0116 454 1000 if they are concerned about icy paths.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council
Legal Services

1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester, LE1 6UB
E-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

